LMRLAC – July 21, 2020
            DRAFT
                                

LOWER MERRIMACK RIVER LOCAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

March 4, 2021
Members: 

· =  present

Current:

· Gene Porter (Chair) – Nashua

(current term expires
Feb 2023)

· Nelson Disco (Vice Chair) – Merrimack
(current term expires
06/21/21)

· Francis Murphy (Secretary) – Nashua
(current term expires
01/06/23)

(Chris Barrett – Nashua


(current term expires
08/22/20)

       (Michael Croteau – Litchfield


(current term expires
11/08/20)
George Russell – Hudson


(current term expires
Jan 2023)

· Deb Chisholm – Nashua 
Pending Renewal:

· George May – Merrimack


(current term expired
06/14/20)

Also in attendance:
Christine Perron and Brian Colburn, PE, from MacFarland Johnson for Phase 2 of Renaissance Apartments.
Matthew Bruton; Amy Sanders; Luke Hurley; and J. P. Andrews for the CostCo project.
Jason Lopez for the Self Storage facility.

Brendan Quigley for the Hudson Logistics Center. 
Chairman Porter called the meeting to order at 7:05pm. It was conducted virtually via Zoom.  
A quorum was present for the meeting.
Minutes

Upon Motions duly made and seconded the minutes for the December 10, 2020, meeting of LMRLAC were approved. 
New Business

1. Bridge St/Renaissance Phase 2 Apartment Buildings

Deb Chisholm led the discussion about this Project (which is located on the former Johns Manville property). Deb noted that in neither the Shoreland Permit nor Alteration of Terrain applications is the presence of asbestos on the site mentioned. 
The plan for stormwater drainage was discussed by Brian Colburn. Porous pavement will be used in the parking areas, where all the stormwater is being directed. From there, it will be contained in a reservoir below the pavement bounded by crushed stones. The underground reservoir has been sized to capture and infiltrate run off up to a one-hundred-year storm event. There will be no connection to the municipal storm / sewerage system nor any piping leading to the Merrimack River.
A firm was engaged to do soil testing in the areas where the terrain will be disturbed, and storm water infiltrated. The firm found no asbestos in those areas. Mr. Colburn stated that, as to the possible presence of friable asbestos in the soil, because the storm water will be contained in underground storage, there will not be spread of any fibers out of the soil.
Chairman Porter observed that, as to the Phase 1 buildings, there is vegetation along the levy that borders the River, which shields those buildings from view from the River. The Chair suggested that vegetation be planted as part of the Phase 2 construction that similarly soften the view of the new five-story buildings from the River. Mr. Colburn commented that such improvements would need to be completed on land owned by other parties. 
Mr. Colburn pointed out that the Alteration of Terrain application contained a plan to maintain the porosity of the pavement.

As to snow storage on the site, Mr. Colburn the plan is to allow snow melt to seep into the ground. 

The Chair suggested proposed comments to the DES to include:

· A mandate to maintain the infiltration system; and

· Consideration of tree planting along the northeast quadrant of the property for river view purposes.

2. CostCo Gas Station/new retail store – Spit Brook Road at RR tracks 
Chris Barret led the discussion of the proposed relocation of the CostCo retail facility to the former Hampshire Chemical site off D.W. Highway and East Spit Brook Road in Nashua. The development includes a new Costco Wholesale, gas station and self-storage facility on a 42-acre parcel that is now vacant. Railroad tracks separate the parcel from the Merrimack River.
The proposal calls for a 156,694-square-foot Costco store, nearly 800 parking spaces, a Costco gas station with nine fueling stations to accommodate 18 vehicles and a three-story storage facility. There will be 3 underground fuel-storage tanks with a capacity of 30,000 gallons each. The tanks will be double walled with multiple safety redundancies to prevent the infiltration of any spillage into the ground.

Rainwater will be captured from impervious areas and directed to infiltration basins where the storm water will be filtered and treated for impurities associated with runoff from parking lots.

There is an existing 24” pipe owned by the City that directs water from the Spit Brook to an off-site wetland area. There is another existing 42” pipe controlled by the State that directs water under the RR tracks to the Merrimack River. Neither of these pipes are being disturbed. Overflow stormwater would be directed to the State’s 42” pipe.
The plans include wetland restoration and improvement on the adjacent Worthen Industries property with overflow being directed to the State’s 42” pipe.

The Chair proposed comments on the planned development. He indicated that he would be proposing to the DES that the proposed infiltration system that is designed as a 2- year-storm retention system be expanded to handle a 5-year event. His letter with those comments is attached hereto.
3. Anheiser Bush Tank Cleaning – Merrimack

George May led the discussion of what he characterized as recurrent process whereby Anheiser Bush cleans its tanks. The brewery uses closed-loop Clean-In-Place (CIP) systems to clean the interior surfaces of process piping, vessels, tanks, and associated equipment. The cleaning chemicals and rise water is captured and re-used.
When CIP cleaning solution is drained to the process sewer system, the resultant pH of brewery wastewater may increase to a pH value that requires elementary neutralization using a low pH (acidic) solution prior to the brewery effluent being discharged to the Town of Merrimack Wastewater Treatment Facility.

Mr. May recommended that our comments to the DES be that this submission is a continuing permit and that it has no impact on the Merrimack River.
4. Self-Storage Facility at Harris Pond Development – Merrimack

Nelson Disco led the discussion on this self-storage facility being constructed across from the Harris Pond Shopping Plaza and adjacent to the new apartment complex on the south end of Merrimack. The property is located 750’ from the Merrimack River. Jason Lopez appeared for the applicant.
Currently, the impervious cover on the parcel amounts to 13%. The paving and structures will result in that figure increasing to 66% of impervious surfaces. All the runoff will flow through a closed drainage system involving catch basins and separators designed to remove sediments and stored in a subsurface storage system. It is expected that all such captured runoff from storms of below the average 2-year events will seep into the ground on site. Beyond that, runoff from larger storm events will be directed to an existing channel on the property and exit the property 750’ from the River. There will be no impact to any wetlands. 
It is predicted that there will be a reduced flow of stormwater off site after construction than now.

5. Hudson Logistics Center revised wetland application

From earlier plans, there has been added a proposed conservation area of 30 acres which will include protection and restoration of land within 250’ of the River. The current plans call for planting approximately 2,500 native trees and shrubs along a 1 mile stretch of the River. The total amount of conservation land being offered to the Town of Hudson amounts to 120 acres.
Issues involving stormwater have evolved such that there will be no runoff for under a 50-year storm. The design calls for significant infiltration on site such that there will be decreased runoff post development. There will be no impact to the actual bank of the River.
Brendan Quigley appeared for the applicant. He pointed out that here will be access for the Fire Department to access the River to draw water by extending Steele Road to the River.

Chairman Porter stated that he will send a letter to the Hudson Planning Board to require the applicant to put in place a public boat ramp. He pointed out that the State has determined that any mitigation payments by the applicant must be sent to the State for the Aquatic Resource Mitigation (“ARM”) Fund for mitigation of wetland disturbances. Consequently, any mitigation payments cannot be used locally for public amenities including for the construction of a boat ramp. Mr. Quigly pointed out that this project is expected to result in approximately $600,000 in mitigation payments made to the ARM Fund
Other Business – discussions
Administrative Matters

· Corridor Management Plan Grant. Chairman Porter stated that the existing Plan was drafted in 2006 and is need of updating. He indicated that the Executive Director of the Regional Planning Commission is seeking a grant to be used for the redrafting. The Chair will be meeting with persons connected with the potential grant money. 
· Nashua Master Plan process. Chairman Porter pointed out Nashua is seeking public input for suggestions for the new Master Plan. He suggested that he would like to see a process put in place that the Town of Merrimack works with Nashua to improve the Pennichuck Brook complex.
2. Adjourn. The Meeting was adjourned after 9 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Francis G. Murphy

Secretary
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